
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, November 8, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Sandra Meyer, Valerie Pletcher, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Jim Witkop, Teri Patterson, Lisa Waters, Jack Letzkus, Nate Smith, Manny Mangahas, Michelle Glicklin, Nancy Wemmerus Rosene, Chris DelGrosso.

Guests: Hope Baker

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Oct. 3, 2017 Minutes as presented – A.Riddick motions, L.Florence seconds. October minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Guest presentation: Hope Baker is marketing director at Baskin Robbins (Twinbrook Center) and wants to promote fundraising opportunities and outreach in the community. She is willing to coordinate with clubs, sports teams, ANGP, etc. and will give up to 20% of sales for fundraising events. She can also provide gift cards as prizes for events as requested.
Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

We have made it through the first quarter of the year! The grades are available online and the students will get grade sheets next week to bring home. If you would like a hard copy of your students grades, you can request a printout from the main office. 

The depression screening was held today for middle school students which included a video and survey. There was also a guest speaker who came in to speak to the middle school students about bullying. The presentation was well received by the students.

There was a discussion regarding confidentiality and confiding information at Robinson. Mr. Eline assured the Board that any information confided to the counselors, staff or administration was strickly confidential. However in[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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formation may get out if a student also shares that inforamtion with other students.

On Monday, Mr. Eline is going to a school board meeting representing area high school principals. They will be discussing the 1-to-1 initiative and will likely propose that all Fairfax County high schools impliment the program next fall (2018). There will be some things to adjust at school to implement the program. With devices, there likely will be less cell phone use in the classroom. The device will be structured toward instruction and will make the classroom more student centered. Teachers can differenciate groups and set up group work for students in the classroom. The devices will be used as powerful instructional tools but does not need to be used exclusively. The 1-to-1 program seems to be working very well at Chantilly and results from last year show that both achievement and attendance went up schoolwide.

Resources will also be funneled to the Middle School and classrooms will be equipt. Details are being considered now but students will have the option to bring their own laptop or device from home. We will have charging stations in the library and cafeteria and will have to expand our WiFi coverage.

Mr. Eline discussed the incident that occured last Friday with the substitute teacher who came to Robinson under the influence. The students in the class did exactly what they should do and the substitute was brought to the clinic and escorted from Robinson.

There was an discussion on the IB meeting by Daniel Pink who has a book coming out in January. There is a need to refill your bucket by taking recess or breaks throuhout the day. It shows that people are more productive in the morning, there is a dip in mid-afternoon and then productivity goes back up in the early evening.

There was a discussion regarding the options presented for the school calendar for the 2018-19 calendar year. The school board is considering several options.

Mr. Eline mentioned how beautiful the new Ram sculpture is, a gift from the Class of 2017. Also, the hallways look great with the new paintings/murals and the Board loves the post-it notes and positive messages left on the lockers. Ram Nation is doing well!

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith - no report

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

There was a discussion regarding money collected for Marketplace so far and where we are on budget. We will have a clearer picture after Marketplace this Saturday.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

We are set for the INOVA Bloodmobile for Saturday to be held during Marketplace. The bloodmobile is scheduled to arrive at 8:15am and will park in front of the basketball and tennis courts. We will set up a table inside to register donors.

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum - No report

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: Jack Letzkus

If you have any information you would like to send out via social media, please send the content/link to J.Letzkus to tweet/place on PTSA FB page.  

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Chris DelGrosso

The MYIBP application has been submitted and we received feedback from IB, who will be coming in the spring to determine our status.

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

Doors open this Saturday at 6:30am, 7:00am for volunteers and open for business at 9:00am. The BRYC football championships are being held here at Robinson so we hope there will be more people visiting the vendors and eating at the food trucks throughout the day.

We have received many donations from local businesses so we have many items for the raffle and silent auction. We are also good on volunteers. The auction ends promptly at 2:00pm and we will hold the raffle until 3:00pm.

A.Riddick has ordered 100 Pop Sockets for phones and will plan to sell them at our PTSA table for $10 each. We can also plan to sell them in the Ram Store. 

There was a discussion regarding Marketplace for next year. The PTSA may have to pay $1000 to reserve the school for the day. Previously, the fee has been waived. Other costs for next year will likely include new road signs and boards for advertising. The Board will have to consider these items in setting the Marketplace budget for next year.

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

The newsletter went out on Nov. 2. We would like to find different ways to incorporate a sign-up for locker day to get membership and teacher sponsorships registered.

Newsletter: No report
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections: Nancy Wemmerus Rosene

We received very few entries this year - 10 in total. The entries included five photography entries, four literature entries and one visual art entry. There is value in the program to give creative students an opportunity to express themselves, but it may be worth considering if it is a program that Robinson wishes to continue.

We would like to provide thank you gift cards to the judges and perhaps gift cards to the participants. Generally the Reflections recognition ceremony is incorporated with the student-focused PTSA board meeting in the spring. N.Wemmerus Rosene will coordinate details with the Board.

Scholarships: Lisa Waters

L.Waters has had several conversations with Mr. Hickenbotham about the scholarship for his wife Pam. Funds are already coming in to fund the scholarship. There was a discussion regarding the three scholarships and L.Waters will draft a blurb to Mr. Eline who can send it to the staff to see if they wish to donate to the Pam Hickenbotham Memorial Scholarship. There was a discussion regarding also sending the infomation to senior parents. 

Regarding the Heenan scholarship, L.Waters is looking for their contact information to contact them regarding their ongoing scholarship and funding.

School Funding: Michelle Glicklin

There was a discussion regarding school clubs who request funding who also have their own booster clubs. Some have fundraising events to raise funds but need additional money. S.Smith said she can reach out to the RBOPO Board. It was decided to table the discussion until after Marketplace and see if we have funds available.

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

J.Witkop mentioned that 7th grade students are now included in the online directory.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  

A.Riddick briefly proposed reviewing the requirements to move from a PTSA to a PTO. Amy coordinated the transfer to a PTO at Bonnie Brae several years ago. It was decided that we would need a separate meeting and to table this discussion until the Dec. board meeting. S.Smith indicated that we will advertise the discussion topic so any parents who are interested can attend the meeting.

Adjournment 9:00 pm

Upcoming PTSA meetings:

12/5/17 - Board Meeting

1/3/18 - General Membership Meeting - Recital Hall (Wed. meeting)

2/6/18 - Board Meeting 

3/6/18 - Board Meeting

4/5/18 - Student Focused General Membership meeting - 3:00pm in Gold cafeteria - Thursday afternoon

5/1/18 - Board Meeting

6/5/18 - General Membership Meeting - location TBD


